St. John’s Primary School Parent Council     
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 14th November 2016
 Present
Wendy Christie, Gayle Baxter, Jennifer Robb, Emma Smith, Yvonne Rogers, Saira Mundh, Alan Adamson, Colin McLeod, Karen Smith, Alison Hope (Headteacher),  James O’Donnelly (Depute Headteacher), Janace Telfer (Depute Headteacher)
Apologies

Karen Carson, Diane Farrell, Joanne Carroll, Eleanor Shields, Tamsin Graham, Jennifer Scott
	#Agenda Item
	 Notes
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Apologies
 

Emma welcomed all to the meeting, apologies were made as noted above.
	 

	2
	Minutes of Previous Meeting and Matters Arising
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th September 2016 were approved.

School sportswear

Mr O’Donnelly confirmed that new football strips have been ordered, delivery expected by end of w/c 14th November

in appropriate sizes.
The dress down day – agreed at the Parent Council meeting on 12th September – took place on 4th November but with funds raised going towards Christmas activities and treats rather than the football strips.

Football Coaching

Mrs Hope updated that Hamilton Grammar cannot provide a pupil helper on Tuesday afternoons, which is the only day that the school gym hall is free for 'development squad' football. 

£1 is charged per child for the football session, though, if numbers drop, this impacts on having sufficient funds to pay without adding to from school funds. 
 Available Grants
Yvonne Rogers provided an update on grants which may be available to the Parent Council/ school:
· Wind Turbine Community Fund – 100% of funding requested, up to £5k, may be available for schools within up to 10km from a wind turbine.  Examples which could be included in an application would be capital expenditure on items such as garden equipment, school radio channel equipment, sports kits, or any other extra-curricular equipment.

The link for the website is:
https://www.slccommunitybenefitfunds.co.uk/account/login
A new user will need to set up an account and submit an enquiry and this will open a discussion on funds available.

· Another option for community funds is:


http://www.idoxopen4community.co.uk/south_lanarkshire/

· Patersons Quarries and Viridor also have grant/funds options.
	 



	3
	Headteacher Update (words provided by Mrs Hope)
 

Staffing-

South Lanarkshire Council undertook a large teacher recruitment exercise this term.

We welcome Miss Laurie Shearer from Glasgow District Council to be a fulltime permanent teacher in St John’s.

Miss Claire Young has been offered a fulltime permanent position in St John’s and will continue to teach P5.

The allocation of successful applicants is ongoing and all teachers should be allocated a position by the end of the session with a view to taking up posts in the New Year.

Mrs Lorna Gallagher has been offered a permanent position in Greenhills Primary School. Mrs Gallagher will be released when the whole staffing exercise is completed.

Mrs Smith is absent and we have appointed Mrs Louise Jamieson as our Acting Principal Teacher.

Mrs Smith’s absence is being covered by Miss Caron Nicholas.

Mrs Jen Strang and Mrs Fiona Murray are absent and their absences are being covered by the Senior Management Team.

Mrs Sheila Murray is absent and our Office Team are working very hard to maintain standards.

Mrs Janace Telfer will retire in January 2017 and the request to recruit paper work has been completed and sent to South Lanarkshire Council. We hope to interview before Christmas in order to have a new Depute Head Teacher in post by the end of January 2017.


	.

	4.
	Financial Update

Jennifer advised that the takings for the Halloween Disco were £708, and with costs of £194.19 for the treat bag contents and the DJ, this left a profit of £413.81.

As agreed at the last meeting, additional iPads were purchased at a cost of £1512, which was the remainder of the Awards for All funding. The balance in the Parent Council account is £1206.57

There was discussion about the Christmas Craft Day on 9th September – Mrs Hope advised that the classes have been split into 3 stages (P1-P2, P3-P4 in the morning, P5,6,7 in the afternoon).  It was acknowledged that congestion at the tea and coffee stall last year was problematic and so this year visitors will be encouraged to get their tea/coffee and mince pie and take a seat, ready to watch the children singing Christmas songs. Afterwards, they will go through to the cafeteria and will be able to purchase craft items made by the children.

Parents will be asked beforehand for donations for making up Christmas hampers, and these will be raffled.

It was agreed that the price for entry will be £2 (but that visitors making multiple trips need only pay this once), and that this will include a tea/coffee and mince pie.
	

	5
	School and Parent Council Website
 

A Social Media Policy has now been drafted and added to the school website, as well as being communicated via the Parent Council/Parent Forum Facebook page.  
Colin McLeod updated that he and Joanne Carroll have begun work on the refresh of the school website – a 'dummy' site will be developed to run in tandem with the 'live' website so that the latter is not affected by any changes and testing.  It is anticipated that a version of the new website will be available for the next Parent Council meeting.
	 

Action: Colin is hopeful that a new version of the website will be available for review by next Parent Council meeting.

	6
	Events Programme 2016/17

The Christmas Craft Day was discussed – details are shown under point 3: Financial Update.

There is a ceilidh for P6 and P7 – Mrs Hope confirmed that no parent helpers are required for this event.

The annual Sponsored Event is scheduled for February – Mrs Telfer will book the MAC (Mobile Assault Course) again as this has proved popular previously.  Gayle will contact PC members nearer the time to ask for volunteers to help on the day.
	

	7
	Dates of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be Monday 13th March (note: there is a need to extend the lease for PC meetings as the Councillor Surgery times are now shorter than previously)
	

	 8
	AOB

A query was raised about the frequency of Pupil Council meetings – Mrs Hope advised that these take place monthly.

A query was raised about school lunchtimes, as it had been noted that some children appeared to be left with little time to eat their lunch, or did not have a seat.

The Senior Management Team explained that there are not enough seats in the cafeteria for all of the children to sit down to lunch at the one time.  Priority is given to those children who are having school dinners, and the order in which classes arrive for lunch is rotated.  Children having packed lunches are asked to wait before sitting down to eat, or to go and play until seats are available – some children opt to wait for a long time rather than play first, and there have been attempts to sit on the floor, take seats which are not vacant, etc, which is not permitted.  The Senior Management Team advised that lunchtimes can be challenging and that every effort is made to ensure that children have the opportunity to get time to eat and to enjoy their lunch.

Mrs Hope showed the new netball strips to the PC members present, and positive feedback was received.

Mrs Hope asked the PC members for their thoughts on how best to engage with parents to promote interest in, and attendance at, sessions aimed at providing information on curriculum areas.  Feedback was provided that teaching methods, and learning techniques, have changed over the years and that many parents possibly 'don't know what they don't know' with regards to engaging on the topic of curriculum items.  It was suggested that if a session were to run, it would be good to promote this as a way to help children with homework, as this can be a challenging time for many parents! It was also suggested that it may be good to run sessions at times when parents will be at the school already, e.g. during school disco.

Mrs Hope asked the PC members to participate in an exercise to mark Language work, to help explain what the teachers do, how work is assessed and how this is communicated to the children.  Examples of work were handed round, along with assessment criteria for different levels.  This was a useful exercise for the parents present.
	 

 

 


